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Message from the President:     

Dear Daffodil Friends, 

 
 Maybe not a whole village, but it took 12 people over 450 hours to produce the 
WDS Bulb Order last year. Perhaps it is time to take a fresh look at the process, resolve 
to streamline it, and make the order more sustainable in the future. 
 Initially, months of substantial and painstaking research are spent determining 
the 150 candidates for the list. This is no perfunctory exercise. Show records, Daffseek, 
and supplier lists worldwide are studied. When the list is finally selected, bulbs are 
ordered and the time consuming jobs of describing the flowers, typing the list, printing 
it, and distributing it happens. For many years, Bob Huesmann and Mary Koonce have 
been our brilliant bulb curators, and Mary Anne Barton, with the help of Kathy Welsh, 
has ensured that the list is produced and delivered. 
 After your orders arrive, spreadsheets must be created and bulbs are ordered 
from the growers, another task that Leigh Koonce undertakes so well. Thank goodness 
for his computer skills! Treasurer, Tricia Goins has her hands full, as well. Not all of the 
bulbs can be supplied, so more hours are spent resolving this dilemma. Meanwhile, 
Amelia Abrahams and Martha Best spend 3 days producing a separate label for each 
bulb with the purchaser’s name and order number. Finally, an army of bulb boxes arrive 
and are carried to the Koonce basement. This is truly a daunting sight. Every box must 
be unpacked, and each bulb examined. Those bulbs that are viable are reordered in the 
hopes that they are still available and will arrive in time. The packing of every variety 
into each individual’s bag involves many hours of careful labor. Nearly every individual 
already mentioned participated in the days of packing. Lina Huesmann, Glenna Graves, 
and Lucy Rhame put in many hours as well. If you discover a misnamed bulb from your 
order this year, it was my fault, and I apologize.  Orders are shipped or delivered, and an 
effort is made to share extra bulbs, and also have some special ones available at the Fall 
Board Meeting. Pretty soon, the process starts all over again.  
 At the Spring meeting on March 12, 2016, we invite you to come and share 
your thoughts about the Bulb Order, as well as the future of WDS. The Bulb Order is 
unique and a very special service to WDS members here and around the country. And 
it's your club and your flowers and friends, so come. 
                                 Karen Cogar, WDS President   kcogara@gmail.com 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

      WDS Spring Lunch Meeting 
March 12, 2016 

At the home of Karen Cogar,  
320 1/2 Mansion Dr. Alexandria VA 22302 703 548 8637 
                            Board Meeting 10:30AM 
       Buffet Lunch at 12 Noon, followed by Program 
 

Directions:  Karen says that this approach to her house is easiest: 
From 395 North or South, take the King Street East exit. Pass through several lights- stay 
left. Enter left turn lane and turn left at Braddock Road. Follow Braddock Road to bottom of 
hill. Turn left turn on Russell Road. Turn left onto Mansion Drive-house between 320 & 322 
Mansion Dr.  Proceed to 320 1/2 Mansion Dr. on left.  
Karen's house is down a narrow drive between two houses. Please park on street as 

there is strictly no parking on her driveway. If you need assistance we will help. 



 

 

 

WDS Spring Lunch Meeting – March 12, 2016 

At the home of Karen Cogar:   320 1/2 Mansion Dr. Alexandria VA 22302 703 548 8637 

 

The WDS Board will meet at 10:30 AM – all members are welcome to attend. 
 
Board Members are requested to bring appetizer snacks for Board Meeting and Lunch. 
 
A box lunch will follow at 12 pm. Price $15.00 per person 

Deadline for Lunch Registration: March 5, 2016 
 

Mail registration form located at the end of the newsletter to Susan Kroner 
You may attend the meeting and program without eating lunch.  RSVP either way. 

Lunch will be followed by a short Business Meeting and Program. 
 

Program: Panel Discussion:  
Tips for entering both the ADS Regional classes offered this year as well  

the Parent and Child class; 
Followed by your ideas on the future of the Bulb Order and WDS 

 
Any questions about the luncheon, please contact: Susan Kroner at (571)276 1413 

 

 
Receive Your Newsletter Electronically 

 

  If you don’t receive your newsletter via email and would be willing to do so, please contact Kathy Welsh at: 

Kathy.Welsh@phmloans.com  / 10803 Windcloud Ct., Oakton, VA 22124.  Electronic newsletters save us printing and 
mailing costs, plus you see the pictures in color.  We plan to post the newsletters on the WDS website. 

 
Membership Dues 

 

     A number of memberships are due as of January 1, 2016. The list below is everyone that needs to renew.  Please 
send in your dues with the membership form on the next to last page (before WDS Calendar). If you don't need to renew, 
but need to update your address, phone or email, Kathy or fill in the form and send to: Kathy Welsh, 10803 Windcloud Ct., 
Oakton, VA 22124.  

 
Garden Clubs that need to Renew:   
Aldie Horticulture Society  Antietam Garden Club    Beverly Hills Garden Club 
Camelot Garden Club   McLean Garden Club   Red Hill Garden Club          
Windflower Garden Club 

 

Members who need to Renew: 
Leslie Aronson  Jennifer Brown  Deborah Bumbaugh  Joanne Cherry  
Katie Cook   Hilary Creighton  Harry Dewey   Cathy Felton 
Kathleen Fitzpatrick Kirby W. Fong  Cheryl Ford   Skip & Margaret Ford 
Nancy Greenwood  Martha Griner  Cathy B. Hallmark  Susan & Jim Hedrick 
Roger Hirschy  Bob Isaak    Myra Karstadt   Jon Kawaguchi 
Molly Kellog  Carol E. Kennedy  Karen Kinsey   Nancy Kolson 
Sandra Lambiotte  Joyce Martin   Karen Moore   Sylvia Morelli 
Janet S. Noland  Diane & Budne Reinke Marjorie Schiebel  Mary B. Schwegler 
Susan Sikorski  John Silvia    Mickey Slasman  Mary Ann Streeter 
W. David Taylor  Muriel Turner  Olivia Welbourn  Liz Williams 
Robin Wright  

 



 

 

      WDS 2016 Daffodil Show 

Dedicated to the memory of Mary E. Koonce 

April 20 (staging & entries) 

April 21 & 22, 2016  

2016 ADS Middle Atlantic Regional Show 

National Garden Clubs Small Standard Flower Show * 
At The American Legion Fairfax Post No 177 --3939 Oak Street, Fairfax, VA 22030   

Schedule of Events for WDS 2016 Daffodil Show 
We will be setting up on Wednesday April 20, 10 AM.   Entries from 3 – 10PM 
Thursday, April 21th –    Entries 7 AM – 10 AM 
      Judging 10:30 A.M.     (Clerks and Record Keepers needed!)                                                      
      Open to Public : 2 PM – 7PM 
Friday, April 22th -         Open to Public :  10 – 1:30PM 
      Take Down : 1:30 PM 
 

Please volunteer to help with our show.  We need help in all areas, especially on Wednesday to Set Up and Friday 
for the Take Down.  There are many areas to help and we will find the perfect place for you.  

*WDS is a Plant Society Affiliate of National Capital Area Garden Clubs of National Garden Clubs, Inc.  The 
design section of our show will be a NGC Small Standard Flower Show.   

To enter Artistic Design, contact Lea Shuba:  leashuba@aol.com (Lea will be away from 2/6 through 3/6/2016-
during that time contact Mary Anne Barton to enter Design-see contact info below)   

To enter the Photo Section, contact Robert Darling:  darlingr@aol.com 
If you can help in any way (set up, take down, helping exhibitors make their entries, be a clerk or record taker 

during judging) please contact Show Chairmen: Mary Anne Barton:   (703)273-8641 / wbill@bellatlantic.net 
Glenna Graves:   (540) 434-8587 / glennamgraves@comcast.net / Karen Cogar: 703 548 8637  kcogara@gmail.com  
 
 Since our show will be the Middle Atlantic Regional Show, we will offer the two ADS Regional Awards:  
ADS Harry I. Tuggle, Jr. Award  and ADS Miniature Bronze Ribbon. Plan to enter. 
 _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Memorium – Mary E. Koonce 

 
 We lost one of our wonderful members to cancer in 2015, Mary E. Koonce of Summit Point 
WV. Mary was an expert gardener and floral designer who loved to spread the love of all things to do 
with gardening, especially all things daffodil, to those around her.  Among her many activities, she 
worked tirelessly on our annual Daffodil Show and was the guiding light of the WDS Bulb Order.  Her 
legacy continues through her son Leigh Koonce as a member of WDS. WDS dedicates the 2016 
Daffodil Show to her memory.  To this end, we have renamed one of our awards, The Bloomer Award -
Daffodil Parent & Child Award, after her.  This award will now be known as  The WDS Mary E. 

Koonce Award – Daffodil Parent & Child Award.    The requirements are two standard cultivars, one being the parent 
(seed or pollen) of the other. We hope to see many entries in April.                                                                                                                                                   
 

Memorial Donations 
 

 The Washington Daffodil Society acknowledges contributions from the Sturgis Family, Leslie Sobel, Glenna 
Graves and Karen Cogar in memory of Mary Koonce. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

ADS Daffodil Judging School I 
 

 If you are interested in learning more about our favorite flower, whether it is culture, exhibiting your blooms, 
judging or if as a judge you need to have a refresher class you are invited to attend ADS School I to be held in Hampton, 
VA on Tuesday, March 29, 2016  in the Hampton Roads Convention Center – the site of the 2016 Garden Club of 
Virginia Daffodil Show hosted by the Huntington Garden Club 
 
 The school and all testing will be on Tuesday, March 29.    The class starts at 8AM until 12:30PM.  Testing for the 
school will be in the afternoon. 



 

 

If you are taking the course for information only or as a judges’ refresher, you do not need to take the afternoon 

testing. 

 
 Please check the GCV website, www.gcvirginia.org for registration form and more details about the GCV Daffodil 
show and hotel accommodations next to the convention center. 
For more school information contact Janet Hickman, GCV Daffodil Chairman at hickmanderm@aol.com. 
 ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

2016  World Daffodil Convention 

April 6-11, 2016   Saint Louis, Missouri 
 
 What is a World Daffodil Convention you may ask  - 2016 will be the 10th World Daffodil Convention.  The initial 
convention was held in Lower Hutt, New Zealand in 1976.  With the exception of 1992 a WDC has been held every four 
years since. 
 
 In 2000 the 6th WDC was held in Portland, Oregon, USA.  That was my first ADS convention and I was duly 
impressed to meet face-to face with many of the people I had only read about. The programs and lectures were very 
educational and it was very exciting to visit several of the nurseries where we purchase our bulbs. 
    
  The World Convention alternates between hemispheres – when in the Southern Hemisphere (September) the 
convention alternates between Australia and New Zealand.  When held in the Northern Hemisphere the site would alternate 
between USA and United Kingdom/Holland (April).   Several of our members attended the 2004 WDC in Melbourne, 
Australia and the 2008 in London, Northern Ireland and Holland.  The 2012 convention was in Dunedin, N.Z. followed by 
our 2016 convention in Missouri, USA. The next is planned for Canberra, Australia.   Start making your plans now for 
your trip to Australia! 
 The convention in Missouri offers you opportunities to: 

• Make new friends and renew old friendships alike in our world-wide community of 
daffodil enthusiasts. 

• Engage in many educational opportunities 

• Observe and participate in a fabulous daffodil show 

• Visit world-renowned Missouri Botanical Gardens, a historic landmark, and the Peter 
Hamilton Library, one of the largest and most extensive botanical libraries in the world. 

• Tour local gardens, Shaw Nature reserve, and many other venues. 
Check out the convention website @ http://wdc2016.stldaffodilclub.org  
as well as the ADS website for registration, hotel reservations etc. I hope to see you there.   
Glenna Graves 
_____________________________________________________________________
Ed Note: We decided to reprint this article to encourage all of our beginners to enter 
the Show: written by Mary Lou Gripshover, past ADS president  

 
Getting Ready For The Daffodil Show 

By Mary Lou Gripshover 
 

Never exhibited in a daffodil show before?  Maybe this is the year to take the plunge!  Presumably you’ve planted 
wonderful daffodils in the fall, and now you want to exhibit them at the flower show this spring.  So, what are some of the 
things you can do in advance? 
 
Mulch your bulbs.  If you haven’t mulched when you planted, try to get some mulch on the beds prior to bulb growth.  
You can do it after growth has started but it is much easier if they’re up no more than an inch. You can use fine pine bark, 
straw, hay, Hershey’s cocoa hulls, whatever is convenient for you.  Just don’t use peat as mulch.  When it rains, the 
spatters from the peat dirties the flowers, and it’ s hard to get off.  It’s much easier to remove ordinary soil spots.  The 
mulch is to keep the flowers clean when it rains.  If you mulched in the fall you don’t need to mulch again. 
 
Walk through your garden frequently, looking for possible blooms to take to the show.  If stormy weather, hail, etc., is 
forecast, you’ll want to cut the flowers to bring inside.  If it’s a cultivar that “burns” easily, you will probably want to cut 
the flower when it is about ¾ open.  Put the flower in water, in a dark basement, for a few days to let it mature inside.  A 



 

 

fine spray mist from time to time would prove helpful.  Flowers will grow larger if you can let them mature in growth, but 
cutting and putting a dark basement works almost as well.  And you don’t run the risk of the flower being damaged before 
the show date. 
 
Some grooming tips:  most daffodils should “look you in the eye”.  So if the head is hanging down, you should gently try 
to lift it.  “Gently” is relative, and you have to practice.  Take a flower and push its bloom up, toward the sky.  You don’t 
want to push so hard you break the neck, but if you do it right, a bloom that was looking down can be brought up to a pose 
that is more acceptable to judges.  Divisions 5 and 6 flowers are the exception.  They tend to look down.  The six petals 
(and if there are less than that, let the flower stay home) should preferably be flat, in the same plane.  If the petals are 
hanging over the cup, or “hooded” push the petals back and gently massage them with your fingers.  You’ll be amazed 
how much better the flower looks.  The warmth of your hands can do a lot to improve the flower’s appearance.  You’ll 
hear judges say a flower wasn’t ”clocked”.  That means that the upper and lower petals don’t line up with the stem in a 
straight line.  So, what to do?  Gently, there’s that word again, twist the flower head until they line up.  This is a small 
point, but you can see for yourself how much better the flower looks.  If you want to enter a vase of 3, choose three 
blooms that are as close to identical as you can. 
 
OK, your flower looks perfect 10 days before the show date.  What now?  You’re out of luck? No.  Cut it and refrigerate 
it.  First clean off any dirt that may be on the flower.  You can do this with a Q-tip dipped in water.  If the spot is 
troublesome, put a drop of dishwashing liquid in the water, then gently rub the spot.  (If you’ve mulched, you probably 
won’t have a problem).  There are several schools of thought on refrigeration.  Some put the flowers in water, with a 
plastic bag over them and keep them that way. I prefer to put them, without water, into plastic bags and lay them on my 
refrigerator shelf.  When I take them out to exhibit (the night before), I re-cut the end of the stem and put them in water.  
Even those that look wilted will probably recover.  Doesn’t work for miniatures though.  You have to put them in water in 
the fridge to keep.  If you don’t try it, you won’t have the flower, so what have you got to lose? 
 
Know the names of you daffodils.  When you plant bulbs, make some kind of map or planting diagram so that you’ll 
know in the spring what you’re looking at.  Labels in the garden are good, but do diagram also, in case labels get moved 
by children or animals, or by ground freezing and thawing.  As you cut flowers, write the name on the stem, using a ball 
point pen – or something that won’t wash off.    (Used with permission). 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

News from the Northeastern NC Daffodil Society 

Many of our members participate with the Northeastern NC Daffodil Society in Barco NC.  Clay Higgins let me know 
that their next meeting is Saturday February 27th. At this meeting they will offer a class in artistic design for daffodil 
shows.  Their Daffodil show will be March 26, 2016 in Barco and they also need volunteers to be clerks.  Contact Clay for 
more information (clayhiggins@centurylink.net).  Daffodils at the beach, how grand. 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Washington Daffodil Society – 2015 Fall Meeting Minutes 

 
The October 24, 2015 WDS Board Meeting held at the Trinity United Methodist Church, Mc Lean, VA, was called to order by 
President Karen Cogar at 9:30 Am.  Those members present were Karen Cogar, Mary Ann Barton, Glenna Graves, Don Caton, Linda 
Smith, Judy Bruner,Trticia Goins, Bob and Lina Huesmann, Robert Darling, Kathy Welsh, Steve Morrison, Joy Duncan, Janet 
Hickman, Leigh Koonce and Lina Burton. 
Treasurer Report – Tricia Goins:.  Total assets are $26,977.35.  Income from June 1-October 15, 2015 - $10,724.20.  This includes 
membership dues and bulb order sales.  Expenditures until the present are $ 1768.85 for bulbs from growers and was also noted several 
of the invoices from other growers have not arrived yet.  Other expenses included the reimbursement for bulbs unavailable to those not 
wanting substitute bulbs on orders.  Total bulb order income will be announced at the next meeting.  It was noted the $40 membership 

dues paid was to the National Capitol Area Garden Clubs, Inc. rather than the Garden Club of America. 
Minutes of the June 20, 2015 meeting – Glenna Graves– 
Joy Duncan made the motion to accept the minutes as printed in the Fall 2015 Newsletter .  Bob Darling seconded the motion.  The minutes were 
filed as printed. 
National Arboretum – Robert Darling:  Robert  reported that Dr. Olsen is now the Director of the National Arboretum.  There has been a donation 
made allowing the Arboretum to be open seven days a week now rather than the four days previously.   This makes it more convenient for visitors 
and workers to be in the arboretum.  Robert again asked for a committee to help him at the arboretum.  This would consist of monitoring the health 
and blooming times of various daffodils in the collection.  It would also alert the Arboretum staff that we are concerned and monitoring the daffodils.  
There are over 500 bulbs planted there.  Many were planted when Delia Bankhead was a member of WDS and helped in planting the beds.  Many 
growers in the US and international growers donated bulbs to be planted in the Arboretum.  In some cases this may be the only known plantings 
remaining of some cultivars. 
Bulb Order and Sale -– The bulb sale this year has involved many WDS members.  As Mary Koonce was ill, her son Leigh and Bob Huesmann 
were very involved in preparation of the order selections as well as receiving the bulbs from growers.  Amelia Abrahams and Martha Best again 



 

 

organized and printed all the labels for the individual bags, Mary Ann Barton printed the bulb order for distribution, Karen Cogar, Lucy Rhame, 
Glenna Graves, Martha and Amelia, Bob and Lina Huesmann  and Leigh Koonce sorted and packed the order bags.  Thank you to everyone . 
Membership Kathy Welsh – Currently we have 148 active members.   Kathy has spent  many hours  attempting a personal contact with  those 
behind in their dues and 50 names have been deleted from the  membership list for non payment. 
Dues currently are:  Individual 1 year - $15; 3 years $ 40; Family one year  $20 and 3 years. $50. 
Newsletter – Mary Ann Barton -  Only 35 Newsletters were mailed out  as hard copy.  There were a few members that apparently did not receive 
their electronic Newsletters so Mary Ann has changed or corrected some of the email addresses.    Please let us know if you are not getting your 
Newsletter and also if you have an email address change. 
Daffodil Show 2016 – April 20,21,22, 2016 at the American Legion Hall, Fairfax. This year we have three co chairmen:Mary Ann Barton, Karen 
Cogar and Glenna Graves.  We will be contacting you and please do help when you can with our show. 
The International World Daffodil Show will be held in St Louis Missouri April  6 – 10, 2016.  Please plan to attend if you can. 

 
Nominating Committee -  Glenna Graves presented the slate for election.   President – Karen Cogar; VP -……;  Directors, for three year term- Bob 
Huesmann, Robert Darling, Glenna Graves 
We wish to thank all those members who helped at Merrifield Garden Centers with “bulb selling” on the two weekends in October. Suzy Worsham, 
Mary Ann Barton, Ruth Ann McGrail, Bob Issac, SteveMorrison, Glenna Graves, Babs McClendon , Kathy Welsh, Nancy Fuchs and Mary 
Schwegler.  
With no new business the meeting was adjourned at 10:10AM 
. 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  11:30 AM.                35 members present 
Following lunch with a delicious assortment of food and time spent shopping the bulb sale table as well as browsing the bulb 
exchange tables the meeting for the General Membership was called to order by Karen Cogar.. 

• -The minutes were approved as printed in the Fall Newsletter. 

• The Nominating Committee of Kathy Welsh, Tom Taylor, Glenna Graves presented the slate for new officers : 

President- Karen Cogar,, for one year term;   VP was open, Directors; Bob Huesmann, Robert Darling, Glenna 

Graves  for 3 year term.  The floor was open for nominations from floor and Susan Kroner volunteered her 

name as VP candidate.    Kathy Welsh placed Susan Kroner name in nomination, and the motion was 

seconded by Lina Burton. Susan Kroner was voted in as Vice President for term of one year.  

• Kathy Welsh announced we had 148 current members.  Names of those delinquent with dues were read.  Personalized contact was 

attempted with those delinquent and 50 names have been removed from membership list for non-payment. 

• A current Membership Directory was made available for those present.  Anyone not present and wanting a hard copy directory 

contact Mary Ann Barton. 

• Newsletter – only 35 copies were mailed out.  The rest is by electronic mail. 

• National Arboretum – Robert Darling again asked for help in monitoring and advising the arboretum workers when moving the 

collections to better settings in the arboretum, instructing them how and when to dig and how to maintain the foliage etc.  He 

desires to make the National Arboretum into an ADS Show Garden.  Dr. Olsen the new director is interested.   LINDA SMITH 

volunteered to help Robert. 

• 2016 WDS Daffodil Show will be held April 20-21-22, 2016 at American Legion Hall again. 

• Three co chairs : Karen Cogar, Mary Ann Barton, Glenna Graves for WDS show. 

• ADS “World “Daffodil Convention will be held in St Louis, Missouri April 6 – 10, 2016.  Do try to go…you will see growers and others 

from world venues. 

• Janet Hickman ADS Secretary – announced at Fall ADS Board Meeting  a new rule was voted on allowing the Small Garden 

Section to have a miniature  single class  and  a miniature three stems class as well as the standard classes. 

• Janet Hickman announced  ADS Daffodil Judging School 1 will be held in conjunction with the Garden Club of Virginia show on 

March 29th in Hampton Roads , VA,   

• This can be for anyone interested in daffodil culture in general and not  planning on judging,- - Informative Session.  

• Can also be as a Refresher– for 1 hour attendance to a session. 

• Will be Part 1 of a Three Part Judging School for those interested in becoming a judge. 

• Leigh Koonce  volunteered to work on the Bulb Order for 2016.  Thank you Leigh. 

• Chambersburg and Maryland Daffodil Societies announced they sold all the WDS Sale bulbs sent for their fall meetings.  

• Boutique Supplies – Kathy Welsh  had remaining supplies from  previous boutiques and encourages  everyone to buy!! 

• Steve Morrison  suggested joining forces with another flower group that does not bloom when daffodils are blooming.  Two 

societies could help each other with man power and interest and be mutually helpful.  Robert Darling thought there was merit in 

looking into this further.  Steve could check with Master gardeners group as well.  Discussed ways of advertising all flower and 

plant society shows and meetings. 

• Richard Ezell  discussed his Experiment in determining the best planting depth for bulbs.  Three members “won” a bag of 12 bulbs 

that are to be divided into groups of four bulbs each and planted at depths of 2, 6 and10 inches.  These plantings will be monitored 

for two years and then evaluated as to bulb growth and bloom quality for each group.  Those participating are Ceci Brown, 

Katherine Beale, and Glenna Graves.  

• Robert Darling gave a heart -warming tribute in memory of Mary Koonce.  Several other society members also gave 

remembrances and tributes to Mary for all that she had contributed to the club and individuals. 

• Amelia Abrahams  suggested  we establish a WDS Daffodil show award be given in memory of Mary. After discussion it was voted 

that we add a class to our show for the Mary Koonce Parent and Child  class. 

• Our 2016 show schedule will be dedicated to Mary Koonce as a tribute for all she had contributed to our Daffodil Society.. 

The meeting was adjourned at   12:10PM. 

 



 

 

 
Following the meeting a Live Bulb Auction was held.  This was exciting and productive!  A Chinese/Raffle Auction was also well received as there 
were some very good bulbs available.   The Bulb Sale Table was again encouraged and then it was time for the Bulb Exchange.   Everyone seemed to 
collect their bags full. 
Respectfully Submitted – Glenna Graves 

Leigh Koonce announced there would be a Memorial Service for Mary Koonce at her home on November 7th  

from 1 -4 PM. 

Registration for WDS Spring Lunch Information – March 12, 2016 
At Karen Cogar's home:   320 1/2 Mansion Dr. Alexandria VA,  22302 703 548 8637 

Registration Deadline: March 5, 2016 
WDS Board Meeting 10:30 a.m.   Lunch will begin at 12:00 p.m.   
Followed by a short Membership Meeting and Program:     The cost of $15 / lunch 

REMEMBER: You may attend the meeting and program without eating lunch.  RSVP either way.
CHOICES: 
VEGAN:
Grilled vegetable wrap with carrot hummus, Terra chips, Chinese Cole slaw, Raw almond butter cups
GLUTEN FREE:
Tarragon chicken salad on mixed greens, Melon balls with lemon and mint, Roasted rosemary potato salad, Assorted 
macaroons
NO SPECIAL DIET:
Roasted turkey on fresh kaiser roll with dill havarti cheese and honey mustard, Curried almond and pea salad, Fresh 
berries
Beverages and dessert provided by WDS. 
For Information and to register: 

Susan Kroner ph:(571)276 1413 / address: 2911 Rosemary Lane, Falls Church VA 22042 
 
CUT HERE - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

WDS Spring Lunch Reservation Form 
Mail to: Susan Kroner address: 2911 Rosemary Lane, Falls Church VA 22042        (571)276 1413  

Make check payable to: “WDS”            Registration Deadline: March 5, 2016 

Lunch/meeting/program: 
Name : _________________________________________________________________________________ 
Grilled vegetable wrap_____      Tarragon chicken salad _____       Roasted turkey on kaiser_______ 
Name : _________________________________________________________________________________ 
Grilled vegetable wrap_____      Tarragon chicken salad _____       Roasted turkey on kaiser_______ 
Phone contact:__________________________________________________email:_____________________ 
Check:  $15.00  x ______  = $______________   

 

NO Lunch, attend meeting/program only:   
Name : _________________________________________________________________________________ 
Name : _________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CUT HERE  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - -   
WDS Membership - Membership Year January 1 - December 31 

Please Circle:  NEW   RENEWAL   UPDATE CHANGES ONLY 
 
Name (s)__________________________________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________________________________________________ 
Phone No.  (home)__________________ cell/work__________________ email:___________________ 
I am willing to receive my newsletter by email:  Yes_____    No ____ 
 

1 yr individual ($15.00) ______   3 yr individual ($40.00)  _______ 
1 yr club ($15.00)  ______    3 yr club ($40.00)          _______   
1 yr household ($20.00) ______   3 yr household ($50.00)  _______ 
1 yr youth only (under 18) ($5.00) ______ 

 
Make check payable to “WDS” and mail to Kathy Welsh  10803 Windcloud Ct., Oakton, VA 22124 

   



 

 

WDS Calendar -- check these websites for more information!    
Washington Daffodil Society:  www. thewashingtondaffodilsociety.org 
American Daffodil Society website:    www.daffodilusa.org  www. Daffseek.org 
 
2016 

March 12  WDS Spring Luncheon Meeting, Alexandria VA 
March 26  Northeastern NC Daffodil Show, Barco NC 
March 29  ADS Judging School I, Hampton VA 
March 30-31  GCV Daffodil Show, Hampton VA 
April 2 -3  Gloucester Daffodil Festival Show, Gloucester, VA 
   Somerset County GC Daffodil Show, Princess Ann, MD 
   VA Daffodil Society Daffodil Show, Richmond, VA 

April 6-11 ADS hosts World Daffodil Convention and Show, St. Louis MO, ADS Judging School 
April 12  Upperville GC Daffodil Show, Upperville, VA 
April 12-13  Fed. Garden Clubs of MD, Dist. II Daffodil Show, Severna Park MD 
April 19-20  MD Daffodil Society Daffodil Show, Towson, MD 

April 20-22  WDS Daffodil Show & Middle Atlantic Regional Show, Fairfax, VA 
April 23-24  Chambersburg GC/Tuscarora Daffodil Society Daffodil Show, Chambersburg PA 

June TBD  WDS Summer Picnic 

TBD   WDS Fall Annual Meeting 
 

 

 
                                                                             
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Washington Daffodil Society 
3707 Burrows Avenue 
Fairfax, VA 22030 

            
                   . 

 
 
NEED TO RENEW- SEE PAGE 2 

         

        WDS Spring Lunch Meeting – March 12, 2016 


